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June 29, 2007

x luLh., Senate | \;"uh“,f; rnimn N ;35
Trade Committee

PO Box 6100

Fartiament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Diear Senator Payne:

Thank vou for the invitation to contribute to the Senate Foreign Affairs, Defence and
Trade Committee’s inquiry and report on Australian peacekeeping operations, The United
States appreciates and applauds Australia’s commitment to global peacekeeping. This
commitment has provided for the peace and stability in fragile nations throughout the world,
including East Timor and the Solomon Islands,

One area of particufarly pressing need is the upcoming UN/African Union
peacekeeping operation in Darfur. Given the wegent crisis in Darfur, we have asked Australia
to consider what aid it might be able provide, in addition to its generous contribution of 15
military ohservers.

The United States looks forward to continued close cooperation with the Government
oi Australia on the dudopmun of ptacckccpmg capa.ut;% These coaper&twg eftorts
1 i gl ?on'nﬂ {‘mm atinTs
{?ap{zcny Buiidmg Assessment Tcams’ . Austraha and the [ nited States can also continue to
work wogether by idcntii’ying opportunities for the ADF to expand participation in the
attainment of Global Peace Operations Initiative objectives in the Asja-Pacilic region

Thank you for your consideration of these matters and for your continued support of
the alliance.
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Robert D MeCallum, Jr.
Ambassador





